Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association
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Meeting held at the SCCA Cobleskill Fair Booth July 27th, 2006

-Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen-

*Attendance is needed from each club

For their input on club activities*
CALLED TO ORDER:  

        Meeting called to order by President Raymond Zeh at 7:00 pm at the Cobleskill fairgrounds.

SECRETARY and TREASURER’S REPORTS:


The minutes of the June Meeting were approved with the start time amended of the July meeting changed from 6:30 to 7:00 PM.  The treasurer was not in attendance and no Financial Report was given.

OLD BUSINESS:

  President Zeh proceeded to take names from the membership present to fill time slots to cover the SCCA EXHIBIT during fair week. The roster is included in a separate attachment. 

  SCCA buttons were given to Carl Stefanik, Mario Rosania, and Rick Ferrara.  We received $20 dues for the membership of Bob Orr and Rick Ferrara.


  The publication “The Centennial Celebration of the Schoharie County Conservation Association” was discussed.  Gerald Hamm mentioned that there was a need for more advertising before going to press.  It was moved, seconded and passed to authorize a payment of $500.00 to cover publication expenses.


Willie Karlu made a follow up presentation on the progress of the Otsego Lake Boat Launch.  It appears progress has been stonewalled according to Bernadette Castro’s Parks and Recreation People. Willie is continuing the pursuit.

NEW BUSINESS:

The Quality Deer Management program was discussed and presentations of the program were to be presented to Town and Village governments. Town Supervisors want the program clearly outlined at the town and village levels before giving support at the county level. It is hoped that a resolution supporting the program will be granted at the August county board meeting.

New York City Power Authority September Wildlife Expo was discussed with ideas for a fundraiser. A square pool for a deer rifle was supported.

MOTION TO ADJOURN:



August meeting will be at the new Conesville Fire Department, 7:00 PM, Thursday, August 24th.

Minutes respectfully submitted by   Gordon Emerson, VP

SCCA Association Dues:  Still have two Association which haven’t sent in their $30 Dues which are due for 2006.   Several associate membership dues are also past due.  Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035.  I have currently updated my records and will try to send out post cards to members who are in the rear, soon.

Cobleskill Fair – Thanks to all the volunteers who helped out with manning the booth. Ken Conley, Bob Orth, Steve Czarchor, Ray Zeh, Ed Zamjohn, Willi Karlu, Al Hess, Dewy Irving, Mario Rosania, Joe Houle, Carl Stefanik, Duke Mann, Bob Britton, Dave Wood, Ed Labadia, Doreen Coby, Doug Handy, Liz Reinhart, Mike Zeh and our local NYS DEC Encon officers.  Winners of the Raffle were:  1st Prize (Canoe or $500) went to Dave Hendricks from Howes Cave.  2nd & 3rd prizes, $100 Gift Certificates donated by our Senator, Jim Seward, went to Jim Batsford (Schoharie) and Keith Brust, Hoosick Falls, NY.   4th prize, a $100 saving bond donated by the Bank of Richmondville went to Ellen Gabrielsen from Jamesport, NY and the 5th prize a framed Wildlife print donated by the Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited went to Caitlin Mc Govern from Cobleskill. We would also like to thank Dr Burton and Dr. Eckel for paying for the cost of our tickets/printing.  They have been our ticket sponsors for many years.  Please let them know when you see them.  Again the raffle was a big success thanks to all ticket sellers, our very supportive public and the excellent weather we had for the Sunshine Fair week.  We had the 100th year anniversary bags along with lots of information from the many different clubs to hand out.  We also handed out some of the books, which Gerald Hamm had done an excellent job on, many, many hours of research, to interested fellow sportsmen & sportswomen for a small donation.  There will again be another raffle for this year’s canoe because Dave Hendricks chose to take the $500 cash.  We will be selling tickets to only club members for a donation of $5 each.  This will help cover the printing expenses of book that Gerald worked so hard doing.  For tickets see your club delegate or sent me the $5 along with your address and I will see that you get a ticket.  SCCA   P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, N.Y. 12035 

Deer Management Permits Selection Process and Probabilities

Licenses went on sale August 14th.   Your chances of being selected for a DMP depend on your selection "category" and the probabilities for that selection category in the Wildlife Management Unit where you want to hunt. A table showing approximate selection chances for both residents and non-residents can be found on the following NYS DEC website: http://www.dec.state.ny.us/website/dfwmr/license/dmpchances.html
Selection Categories for the DMP Instant lottery  (From highest to lowest, the order of selection for a DMP is as follows):

First Permit

1. Residents and Nonresidents with 3 preference points

2. Landowners (50 or more acres of land within the WMU) and Disabled Veterans (40% or greater service related disability)

3. Residents

4. Residents with 2 preference points.

5. Residents with 1-preference points.

6. Residents with 0 preference points.

7. Non-residents with 2 preference points

8. Non-Residents with 1-preference points.

9. Non-Residents with 0 preference points.

Second Permit - The order of selection for second permits is the same as first permits (Probabilities) To determine the probability of getting a permit in each selection category, DEC's biologists must first determine the number of DMPs needed to achieve the desired doe harvest in each Wildlife Management Unit (WMU). This number is based upon the size of the deer herd and whether the deer herd is near the population objective set for each WMU. Next, we estimate how many hunters will likely apply in each category. We can do this because we have handled hundreds of thousands of DMP applications over several decades. 

         Once established, the probabilities are unchanged throughout the initial application period, so a hunter's chances of being selected in a WMU will be the same on the first day of the application period (August 14) as it will be on the last day (October 1).  For more information regarding Deer Management Permits, you may call our DMP Information Hotline at 1-866-472-4332.


No DMPs will be issued, and therefore, you cannot apply for a DMP, in the following Wildlife Management Units for 2006:  3A, 4K, 4L, 4M, 4O, 4P, 4R, 4S, 4U, 4W, 4X, 5A, 5C, 5F, 5G, 5H, 5J, 6C, 6F, 6J, 6N

If you apply for and receive a DMP in any WMU, all available preference points will be used. If you do not apply for a DMP this year, your current preference points will remain in the DECALS database for future use.

NOTE: When reading the following chart, please be aware that if a customer with preference points receives their first choice DMP, they will have 0 preference points to use for the second DMP.

Hope you will spend the extra $5 for a habitat stamp when you get your new license.   Money well invested if you are an outdoorsman.
DEC ANNOUNCES $450,000 IN OPEN SPACE GRANTS      Sent: Thursday, June 15, 2006   

For Release: IMMEDIATE   Contacts: Maureen Wren, DEC Wednesday, June 14, 2006

(518) 402-8000 Ethan Winter, LTA  (518) 587-0774

DEC ANNOUNCES $450,000 IN OPEN SPACE GRANTS 
State Partners With The Land Trust Alliance To Fund Conservation Projects
 New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Denise M. Sheehan today announced $450,000 in grants and technical assistance from the State Environmental Protection Fund (EPF) to land trust organizations across the State to help conserve important open space.  The funding represents the fourth round of grants provided by the New York State Conservation Partnership Program (NYSCPP), a pioneering public-private partnership designed to enhance local open space conservation programs across New York State.  
         Land trusts in New York serve as important partners with State agencies and local communities by working with private land owners to facilitate and encourage the preservation of open space," Commissioner
Sheehan said.  "During the past four years, thanks to the leadership of Governor Pataki, the State has provided a total of $1.5 million to the Land Trust Alliance for grants and technical assistance, leveraging private funds and helping to protect more than 7,300 acres of open space across New York."
         Commissioner Sheehan joined State Legislators and the Land Trust Alliance in announcing $400,000 in grants to 33 land trust organizations for 43 projects across New York State. This will be matched by more than $2.25 million in privately raised, non-state funds. Funding announced today also includes $50,000 for technical assistance for land trust organizations. 
         State Senator Carl L. Marcellino, Chair of the Senate Environmental Conservation Committee said, "Open space preservation in communities across New York State is both environmentally and financially prudent.  A continued partnership between the Land Trust Alliance and the State will continue to yield success stories that further a growing tradition of land conservation.  Working together we will protect diverse and ecologically sound open spaces for future generations to enjoy."
          State Assemblyman Thomas P. DiNapoli, Chair of the Assembly Environmental Conservation Committee, said, "There are still great opportunities to conserve New York State's open space and agricultural lands, but development pressure is mounting across the State.  The New York State Conservation Partnership Program has proven highly successful in supporting the efforts of land trusts across the State to safeguard these vital natural resources."
           Lynn Schumann, Director of the Land Trust Alliance Northeast Program, said, "New York State has boldly challenged the nation to think more creatively about the meaning of public-private partnerships. By investing a limited amount of State funding in private sector efforts to save land, New York has shown that its citizens will rally to provide the millions of dollars in private matching funds to save the places that define their communities.  Thanks to the grants announced today, New York residents will be able to enjoy 3,900 additional acres of protected farmland, community open space, and new nature preserves.  We are grateful to Governor Pataki, DEC Commissioner Sheehan, and the New York State Legislature for their strong and sustained commitment to this program."
          The NYSCPP advances the goals of New York's Open Space Conservation Plan by making grants to New York land trusts for four purposes: 
1.  Professional Development grants provide the seed funding needed to help all-volunteer and small land trusts increase the pace and quality and of their conservation programs.  Grants range from $20,000 to $50,000 and are intended to transform all-volunteer and small, under-staffed land trusts into sustainable, professionally-staffed organizations.  
2. Conservation Capacity & Excellence grants provide up to $20,000 to help land trusts enhance their ability to protect and provide stewardship to the land.  The majority of funded projects focus on the implementation
of one or more of the Land Trust Standards & Practices - the nationally accepted guidelines for the effective and ethical operation of a land trust. A subcategory is the Collaboration grants, which provide up to $30,000 for two or more land trusts wanting to partner in an innovative organizational development project, for example a regional land protection plan.
3. Conservation Catalyst grants provide up to $30,000 to enable land trusts to launch local and regional land protection initiatives that lead to the conservation of resources specifically identified in New York State's Open Space Plan, in a local or regional open space plan, or in a local or regional farmland protection plan. 
4. Transaction grants provide up to $20,000 for projects that enable land trusts to protect and steward environmentally significant lands in New York.  There is a particular emphasis on land protection priorities
described in the New York State Open Space Conservation Plan.  Transaction grants are available to cover costs associated with purchasing or accepting a donation of fee land or a conservation easement, and costs associated with providing for public access on these properties. 
          All Conservation Partnership grants require a match of at least 1:1 in non-state funds. Grant recipients receive technical assistance from Land Trust Alliance staff, which helps ensure the success of their funded projects. To date, the program is funding 130 different grant projects, helping to protect land prioritized in New York State's Open Space Plan, enhance strategic protection and stewardship plans, and build organizational capacity to support initiatives to preserve farmland, forest land, local watersheds, and important natural and recreational areas.
          Among the grant recipients announced today is the Dutchess Land Conservancy, which received $14,000 in Conservation Transaction Grants to facilitate the purchase of development rights that will protect the 189-acre Abel Tree Farm, owned and operated as a farm since 1850.  The property includes a historic tree farm and 113 acres of prime and statewide important soils. The Abel Family plans to use the PDR funds to expand and diversify their Christmas tree operation by increasing their protection of landscape trees.
          The Conservation Partnership Program is funded by the EPF and provides strategic grants to individual land trust organizations to enhance conservation programs, complete land protection projects, and build organizational capacity.  First funded at $250,000 in the 2002-03 budget and most recently funded at $500,000 in 2005-06, the program is administered by the Land Trust Alliance and overseen by DEC.  
          Since 1995, Governor Pataki and the New York State Legislature have committed $13 billion to preserve and protect New York's environment.  With today's announcement, the total amount of open space preserved since 1995 is more than 960,000 acres. Governor Pataki was the first Governor in our State's history to fund the EPF to the full extent allowable by law, and has increased funding from $25 million to $150 million annually in 2005-06.    
          "Governor Pataki has led the way, for more than a decade, to make the State's EPF a strong and dependable source of funds for the State's many environmental needs, including open space and farmland and forest land conservation," Commissioner Sheehan said.  "The Governor is committed to a $200 million EPF in 2006-07, one that would provide unprecedented funding for open space preservation, farmland protection, municipal parks, intelligent land use planning, state land stewardship and the continuation of the highly successful Conservation Partnership Program."  
          Founded in 1982 and headquartered in Washington D.C., LTA works directly with more than 1,500 land trusts nationwide, including more than 80 in New York representing 36,000 individual members.  Working with state and local governments, local, regional and national land trusts have protected over 990,000 acres of land in New York State and more than 34 million acres nationwide. For additional information about the Land Trust Alliance and New York Conservation Partnership Program, please go to www.LTA.org or contact the Land Trust Alliance Northeast Program Office in Saratoga Springs, NY at (518) 587-0774. 
 

 Blenheim Power Authority Management Task Force:  Don’t forget to come to the NYPA Wildlife Day on September 23rd.  There will be lots of live animals along with many displays and good food.    The walkway around through the wetlands is in need of replacement.  The SCCA has offered to assist with this work to include a small pavilion for getting out of the weather. This work is planned for late September or early October.  Dave Wood has volunteered to be head of committee. 

     The rebuild project where the upper reservoir level will be lowered so maintenance can be done at the bottom of the tunnel will create problems for fish.  The SCCA has offered assistance in the relocation of fish within the upper reservoir. 

Club Reports:

SUNY Cobleskill College: The members of the Cobleskill Student Chapter of the Wildlife Society are sending 12 students to Anchorage Alaska to for the annual meeting September 23 –27, 2006.  Students compete in a Wildlife Quiz Bowl Competition.  The total cost is over $12,000 and they are looking for help in raising funds. The SCCA has approved a $500 donation to help with expenses.  Please contact Catherine Bell at 518-255-6391 or e-mail bellc680@cobleskill.edu 
Summit SNO Riders: For information contact Bud Rivenburgh at 287-1961 or dtoborg@midtel.net or go to club’s website.  www.summitsnoriders.homestead.com/summitsnoriders.html    
Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: The indoor archery range targets are being rebuilt by an Eagle Scout project, Jacob Bauman has asked for permission to tackle this project in the fall at a cost to the club not to exceed $400. Thank you Jacob.  Trap is running on Friday nights 6 PM to 11PM.  Ray Zeh still has over 200 December 2006 Raffle tickets to hand out to sellers. Will be available at the September Meeting. For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  The Gilboa- Conesville Rod & Gun is offering a youth training in Bird Hunting with dogs. The program needs 3 to 4 dogs with their handlers to participate in this new youth training program. Pointing dogs are preferred. 
Schoharie County Ridge-runners (Formerly the Struttin’ Hens): This organization is part of the National Wild Turkey Federation. Meetings are now held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Liz Reinhart home residence - 256 Melick Rd. Canajoharie, NY 13317

Whitetails Unlimited –Schoharie Co. Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited did have a meeting on June 3rd.  This is the meeting, which the entire inventory is ordered for the auction, which will be held September 24th at the Best Western located in Cobleskill.  For more information contact John Bloomers at 875-6288 or Michael Zeh at 868-4618 for tickets.  Must purchase tickets in advance.  Not available at the door on the date of the event. For more information on Whitetails our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: Members met up at Bob Orth’s pond, which is located up on Warnerville Mountain to net out blue gills to stock the Looking Glass Pond.  They caught 135 Blue Gills on the first netting.  These were stocked in the Looking Glass pond the same day.  The club is planning their annual Fall picnic on the old Hamm Farm Sept. 16th.

SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/
My new e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please update your e-mail address book/list.  Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I will appreciate all the help I can get.    Thank you for help.  Mike
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The next meeting will be held at the Conesville Firehouse at 7:00 PM on Thursday, August 24th with The Conesville Rod & Gun Club supplying the refreshments. (They do an excellent job!!!!) 
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